
   Tuesday 23rd July 2024 

 Rockfield Avenue, Southway, Plymouth, PL6 6DX 
Tel : 01752 706360 
Email : beechwood.office@discoverymat.co.uk 
Website : www.beechwood-primary.co.uk 

Diary Dates to       
Remember 

Tuesday 23rd July 
Last Day of Term 
 
Tues 3rd & Wed 4th September 
NON PUPIL DAY 
 
Thursday 5th September 
First Day back for pupils 
 
 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
I can’t believe that I am writing to you for the final time this academic 
year, the year has flown by. I firstly would like to say a huge thank you for 
all your support, positivity and approachability over the course of this 
year.  I have thoroughly enjoyed my first year at Beechwood Primary and 
am already looking forward to continuing to lead the Brilliant Beechwood 
team here in September, continuing to ensure that we offer your children 
the best possible education and extra-curricular opportunities. 
 
The Beechwood Team and I really hope that you all have a safe and 
sunny summertime and we look forward to seeing you all back at      
Beechwood on Thursday 5th September. 

  
Reception and Nursery Class Assembly 
We were treated to a fantastic class assembly last week from our reception and nursery classes. We heard all 
about their recent trip to the aquarium, with children telling us some amazing sea creature facts as well as singing 
a super sea shanty. We were also treated to some cracking counting skills from the children too. Well done to all 
our super EYFS pupils and their teaching team! 
 
Year 6 Leavers 
Last week, our year 6 pupils produced a fantastic show: Willy Wonka and the Chocolate Factory. The children 
gave a dress rehearsal performance to all pupils on Wednesday morning which was very well received by the 
children and the staff. Following this, Year 6 performed to their parents, relatives and friends on Wednesday    
afternoon. The show was amazing, and every child did themselves, their families and Beechwood Primary proud. 
Well done to you all and a HUGE thank you to the year 6 team for working so hard to pull such a great show   
together.  Good bye and good luck to all our year 6 pupils as they embark on the next part of their           
educational career, everyone one at Beechwood wishes you all the very best! 
  
Hello and Goodbye 
As is often the case at the end of an academic year we need to say goodbye to some members of our             
Beechwood family. 
 
Mrs Blakeston and Mrs Field, and Mrs Gooding - Although Mrs Blakeston, Mrs Field and Mrs Gooding are 
leaving Beechwood at the end of the academic year they are staying within the Discovery Trust. Mrs Blakeston 
will be teaching at Oakwood and Mrs Gooding  will be at Weston Mill. Thank you to you all for all you’ve done for 
our pupils and staff team this year. 
Miss Pindard - Miss Pindard is not only leaving Beechwood but is leaving the country! She has been successful 
in securing a teaching contract in Quatar and we wish her all the best in her exciting adventure. Please come 
back to Beechwood to tell us all about your experiences when you eventually return to the UK. Goodbye and 
good luck Miss Pindard. 
Mrs Reed - Mrs Reed is leaving Beechwood at the end of this academic year to work in another primary school in 
the city. A huge thank you to Mrs Reed for everything she has done for our pupils and staff this year at             
Beechwood and across the Trust for the past 2 years, you will be missed. 
 
AND WE WELCOME: 
Mrs Gruszka - Mrs Gruszka will be rejoining Beechwood from Oakwood, having taught here a number of years 
ago. She will be teaching alongside Mrs Carroll in Vivaldi class.  Welcome back Mrs Gruszka. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

P.T.F.A. SUMMER FAYRE 

 
 

Year 2 - Learning to Weave 

 
 Year 2 have been learning how to weave. We studied baskets, fabrics 

and boxes that had used the weaving techniques. We made some     
baskets using paper strips  as well as a bowl using wool. It took a lot of 
concentration. We are pleased with what we have made.  

We would like to say a massive thank you to our wonderful PTFA and everyone who was involved in 
the planning and being part of Beechwood's summer fayre. It was a great event, lots of positives 
comments and possibly the longest running raffle in school history thanks to the generosity of our  
pupils, parents and members of our school community. It really was the gift that kept on giving! 
 
The PTFA confirmed that a massive £712.30 was raised, which is brilliant! It was lovely to see so 
many parents, friends and relatives at this event.  
 
Thanks again everyone, another example of the whole Beechwood team working together for the 
benefit of our pupils, parents and school community.  



 Lost Property 

 

 

We have quite a lot of lost property in school. 
Please feel free to pop in and have a look to see if 
anything belongs to your child. 

All lost property will be available each Friday at 
Tea with Teresa. 

 National Read Aloud Challenge 

Beechwood have signed up for the  
Read Aloud Challenge this summer holiday.  

 
Please sign your child up by using the link below 

(link also on our Facebook page) 
  

hƩps://www.readaloudchallenge.co.uk/join/3MSW-
C4UO-O6CA  

 
This will allow all children to have access to 100s of 

online books from now unƟl the end of August to read 
on their devises. 

 
Children can read their stories out loud and the app will 

support their reading. 
 

It also Includes games, compeƟƟons and prizes 

School Trip Payment Reminder 

 

 

Year 4 (current Year 3) - Nethercott Farm  
 
Please return your completed trip letter to the 
school office as soon as possible and pay the 
deposit of £100 deposit by 23rd July 2024. 
Please contact the school office if you require 
any assistance. Thank you. 

Year 5 (current Year 4) - Reach Outdoors 
 
Please return your completed trip letter to the 
school office as soon as possible and pay the 
deposit of £50 deposit by 23rd July 2024.  
Please contact the school office if you require 
any assistance. Thank you. 

Year 6 (current Year 5) - London Trip 
 
Please return your completed trip letter to the 
school office as soon as possible and pay the 
deposit of £100 deposit by 23rd July 2024.  
Please contact the school office if you require 
any assistance. Thank you. 

Walking Home Permission 

Dinner and Breakfast Accounts 

Please ensure your dinner and breakfast club     
accounts are cleared before the school break. Any 
Year 6 children with credit on their accounts will be 
refunded before the end of term. Thank you. 

Secondary Admission Information 

Is your child currently in Year 5? 
Please see below admission information  

                    from Plymouth City Council 

From September 2024 only pupils in Year 4 
upwards will be able to have walking home 
permission. In the interests of safety, pupils in 
year 3 will not have walking home permission 
and will need to be collected from their Pod 
doors at the end of the day. 
 
If your child currently has walking home per-
mission this will be honoured next year. Please 
inform the school office 
(beechwood.desk@discoverymat.co.uk) of any 
changes you wish to make. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 



YEAR 6 PRODUCTION 

 

 

Last week was an extremely bust week for the Year 6’s. 
  
The Year 6 Show – Willy Wonka and The Chocolate factory 
was amazing and all the children did themselves proud.  



YEAR 6 LEAVERS DISCO 

 
 The Year 6 children have enjoyed an amazing end of year         

disco. The theme was Beach and the children thoroughly enjoyed 
dancing, singing and taking lots of pictures making amazing   
memories. Thank you to our amazing PTFA for organising this 
event. 



Changes to the Law on Attendance 

 

 
Please see information on attendance which was 
emailed out to parents/carers last Friday.  
 
A copy of the new absence request form can be 
found on our school website or a hard copy can be 
collected from the school reception. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Keeping in Touch 

Can we please remind parents that the vast majority of contact between school and parents is done by 
telephone or email. Please could you ensure that we are kept updated with you current contact details to 
enable us to keep in touch with you when needed.  

Parent Pay 

Please activate your parent pay account as this allows us to send Newsletters,trip letters and other        
important information that we may need to convey to you. Please contact the school office if you need   
assistance. 

Facebook and Website 

Please follow us on our Facebook page at Beechwood Primary Academy.   
Please refer to our school website for latest news and calendar dates. 

You can contact us by emailing beechwood.desk@discoverymat.co.uk and we  
will direct your enquiry accordingly. 

Email Addresses to Remember 
Year 6 - Mo Farah  - k.giles@discoverymat.co.uk 
Year 6 - Sky Brown - k.rust@discoverymat.co.uk 
Year 5 - Nicola Adams– c.pumphrey@discoverymat.co.uk 
Year 5 - Dina Asha-Smith –   k.matthews@discoverymat.co.uk 
Year 4 - Ben Ainslie – d.poole@discoverymat.co.uk 
Year 4 - Ellie Simmonds – j.tumilty@discoverymat.co.uk 
Year 3 - Max Whitlock – c.townsend@discoverymat.co.uk 
Year 3 - Charlotte Dujardin – i.watson@discoverymat.co.uk  or  l.field@discoverymat.co.uk 
Year 2 - Kelly Holmes – c.mccarthy@discoverymat.co.uk   
Year 1 - Laura Muir – s.pindard@discoverymat.co.uk 
Year 1 - Usain Bolt – m.abbott@discoverymat.co.uk  or a.blakeston@discoverymat.co.uk 
Rec - Jill Scott – k.gardner@discoverymat.co.uk  
Rec - Tom Daley –  s.reed@discoverymat.co.uk  or j.gooding@discoverymat.co.uk 



 
 
 

 

 

 

 



 


